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october-november	BER GEN COUNTY SECTION	 2016

November General Meeting
LGBT Equality: Our Work  

Has Just Begun

A panel of distinguished presenters will discuss 
the gains made to protect LGBT individuals and  

what else needs to be done.
Steven Goldstein, Executive Director of the  
Anne Frank Center for Mutual Respect, will 

deliver the keynote address.
State Senate Majority Leader  

Loretta Weinberg 
will serve as moderator.

Panel Members: Assemblyman Tim Eustace,  
Jane Clementi, and Hetty Rosenstein 

Wednesday, November 9,  at 12:30 pm
  Temple Emeth, Teaneck

The meeting is free and open to the public.

BERGEN COUNTY SECTION CALENDAR
OCTOBER
	 3-4	 Rosh Hashana
	 6	 Symphony
	 12	 Yom Kippur
	 14	� Board Meeting (Fri.)
	 17-18	 Sukkot
	 20	� Membership Luncheon 

(Thurs.)
	 24-25	� Simchat Torah
	 27	� Symphony

NOVEMBER
	 3	 Trip
	 3-6	 Teaneck Film Festival
	 8	� Board Meeting 
	 8	 Election Day
	 9	� General Meeting (Wed.)
	 17	 Game Day
	 22	 Study Group 
	 24	 Thanksgiving

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP LUNCHEON

Enjoy Great Food, Fashion & Fun
Thursday, October 20, at 11:30 am 

Temple Emeth, Teaneck
Featuring a Fall Fashion Show 

presented by Chico’s
It’s our paid-up luncheon, for members only.  

So send us a check for $60 
(unless you’ve already paid your annual dues  

for 2016-17 or you’re a life member),  
plus $20 for the luncheon.  

Deadline: October 6.  
See inside for details and reservation form.

DON’T FORGET TO VOTE!

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8

Your dues are due.
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COMING EVENTS

november GENERAL MEETING
LGBT Equality: Our Work Has Just Begun

Every November NCJW BCS conducts a community-wide advocacy forum. The 
year’s program will be “LGBT Equality: Our Work Has Just Begun.” This meeting 
will take place on WEDNESDAY, November 9. Our distinguished presenters will 
discuss the gains made to protect LGBT individuals and what the community can 
do to help end discrimination and promote equal rights for LGBT individuals.

Steven Goldstein will deliver the keynote address. Goldstein, Executive Director 
of the Anne Frank Center for Mutual Respect, achieved national renown as the 
leader of Garden State Equality. From the time he founded the organization in 
2004, it amassed 150,000 members and won a record-breaking 216 new civil 
rights laws at every level in the state. In 2013, Goldstein became an associate 
professor of law and political science at Rutgers University in Newark. He has 
been a television producer, a senior staff member in both houses of Congress, a 
lawyer for the U.S. House Judiciary Committee, and communications director for 
the late U.S. Senator Frank Lautenberg. 

State Senate Majority Leader Loretta Weinberg will serve as moderator. 
She was elected to the NJ State Senate in November 2005 after serving in the 
Assembly for 14 years. Senator Weinberg is vice-chair of the Legislative Oversight 
Committee, the Joint Committee on Economic Justice and Equal Employment, 
and has been appointed to an ad hoc committee to review domestic violence and 

the New Jersey court system. She also sits on numerous statewide commissions 
and has been at the forefront of LGBT advancement and anti-discrimination 
throughout her career. 

Assemblyman Tim Eustace, panel member, served as Mayor of Maywood (2008-
12) and currently represents District 38. He was the first openly gay person elected 
to the NJ legislature as a non-incumbent; he is co-chair of the NJ Legislative LGBT 
Caucus and vice-chair of the Health and Senior Services Committee. 

Jane Clementi, panel member, is a registered nurse and mother of Tyler Clementi. 
She is the founder and a board member of the Tyler Clementi Foundation who 
works to end bullying in schools, workplaces, and faith communities and speaks 
in support of LGBT rights and the need for families and communities to embrace 
their LGBT populations. 

Hetty Rosenstein, panel member, is the NJ State Director of the Communications 
Workers of America, the largest union representing state workers. Rosenstein 
represents more than 70,000 working families, including more than 40,000 
state workers, 15,000 county and local workers, and thousands of workers in 
the telecommunications and direct-care industries. She is a strong and vocal 
advocate for employee rights and LGBT rights and equality.

Thursday, November 3–Sunday, November 6: 
TEANECK INTERNATIONAL FILM FESTIVAL 
Activism: Making Change remains the theme of the festival that has put Teaneck 
on the map. The four days will include independent features, documentaries, 
and shorts that inspire discussion, debate, and the desire to do something to 
make a difference. Saturday night’s Centerpiece Event, at Temple Emeth, will 
include the feature film Sold, about human trafficking. It is sponsored by Wise 
Older Women (WOW), which is honoring NJ Assemblywoman Valerie Huttle (an 
NCJW life member), who will participate in a talkback.

This year NCJW BCS has joined TIFF as a partner and, with State Senator Loretta 
Weinberg (an NCJW life member), will sponsor an important film: Robert 
Greenwald’s new documentary, Making a Killing: Guns, Greed, & the NRA. Senator 
Weinberg will participate in a panel discussion following the screening. The film 
will be shown on Sunday, November 6. 

Visit the TIFF website, www.teaneckfilmfestival.org , or call 201-203-1723, for the 
venue and time of this film as well as the others being shown. Ticket sales begin 
in October, online and at Teaneck Cinemas: opening night (Thurs, Nov. 3), $10; 
weekend passes (Fri – Sun), $35; single tickets, $8 and $10 at the door; online, $8 
+ service charge. Saturday night Centerpiece Event, including refreshments and 
panel discussion, $25 (tax deductible), $35 at the door. 

Tuesday, november 22:  
Fraidy Reiss: Unchained At Last 
Did you know that child marriages are legal in 
the United States and that thousands of children 
as young as twelve have been wed? Speaker 
for our second study group, Fraidy Reiss, has 
experienced this situation first hand. When she 
was only nineteen, her family arranged for her 
to marry a man who turned out to be extremely 
violent. With no education or job and living in 
an insular religious community where only men 
have the right to grant a divorce, Fraidy felt 
totally trapped. 

Her story is one of personal survival. She has gone 
on to establish and lead a nonprofit organization, Unchained at Last, a group 
dedicated to helping women leave or avoid arranged or forced marriages and 
rebuild their lives. Come hear Fraidy tell her story and how she now helps others.

Mark your calendars for Tuesday, November 22 at 1:00 pm at the Riverside Mall 
Conference Center. Cost: $5 members, $10 nonmembers. Refreshments will be 
served. For more information, contact Marilynn Friedman at 201-568-0145 or 
marisfried@aol.com. 

Thursday November 3: A Tour Bus Goes to Brooklyn
On Thursday, November 3, we will travel to Brooklyn which would rank as the 
third most populous city in the U.S. if each of the five boroughs were a separate 
city. Tour Guide Art Zuckerman will treat us to a creative itinerary, filled with 
history and anecdotes. We will tour Brooklyn Heights, DUMBO, Crown Heights, 
Prospect Park, and Park Slope, among other areas. There will be stops at BLDG 92 
Museum, at the Brooklyn Navy Yard, and at the Pratt Institute sculpture garden. 
We will lunch at the famous Junior’s, known for its cheesecake, where you will 
have a choice of items listed below.

The bus leaves Temple Emeth at 8:30 am, returns by 6 pm. Registration by mail 
only, confirmed by email: $75 members, $85 nonmembers (if space available). 
Make check payable to NCJW BCS, mail to Ina Fine, 160 Overlook Avenue, #18E, 
Hackensack, NJ 07601. For more information, contact Ina at gilandina@aol.com 
or 201-343-2094.

Please complete this form in full, tear it off and enclose with your check. Thank 
you.

Name

Email Address

Home Phone

Cell phone

CHOICE OF SANDWICH
Choose sandwich (check one):

 Cheeseburger Deluxe      Steakburger Deluxe      Corned Beef  

 Pastrami      Brisket      Turkey      Tuna      Egg Salad

Dessert is cheesecake; if you are allergic, check   ice cream.


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COMING EVENTS

COMING EVENTS

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP LUNCHEON
Enjoy Great Food, Fashion & Fun

Thursday, October 20, at 11:30 am
Temple Emeth, Teaneck

Featuring a Fall Fashion Show 
presented by Chico’s

It’s our paid-up luncheon, for members only.  
So send us a check for $60 

(unless you’ve already paid your annual dues for 2016-17 or 
you’re a life member). Please also send us a check for $20 for 

this luncheon with a copy of the sign-up form. 
Deadline: October 6.

Send your checks, payable to NCJW BCS, to
Norma Goldsmith, 1032 Eastlawn Court, Teaneck, NJ 07666

No checks accepted at the event.
No one seated without a prior reservation.

Questions, contact:
Joan Ornstein, 201-750-7901, joanornstein@yahoo.com

Ilene Wechter, 201-871-4885, ilene5656@gmail.com
Coordinators, Membership Luncheon

Name _____________________________________

Address ___________________________________

City __________________ State_____ Zip ________

Phone _____________________________________

Email _____________________________________

Amount enclosed $ __________________________

GAME DAY:  BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND                                                                                                                       
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 17, 2016

THE PLACE:  Picco Tavern 160 Prospect Ave., Hackensack, NJ 
Free Valet Parking

THE TIME: 11:30-4:00 PM
MEMBERS:  $40, NONMEMBERS: $50

Bring your favorite game:  bridge, mahjongg, canasta, Scrabble, 
Monopoly, cribbage – or any other game you like.  Schmooze and 

gossip tables are always fun – start one of your own.

You make up your own table with friends. 
(Non-members are always welcome.)

Enjoy a delicious lunch with a choice of 3 entrees and a garden salad, 
dessert, and beverage.  Lunch will be served at noon and then the 

games will begin. Questions, contact Nan Matlick at 201-592-8438 or 
nanettematlick@gmail.com.

Complete the form and mail to:  
Ruth Dinkes, 2000 Linwood Ave.,  Apt 4T, Fort Lee, NJ 07024

All reservations must be received by October 31.  
Checks should be made payable to NCJW BCS.   

Please include all checks in one envelope.

Please indicate what game you will be playing:

Group Contact Person

Group Contact Person Phone Number

E-mail Address (if available)

Name:  Player #1				C    heck Amount

Name:  Player #2				C    heck Amount

Name:  Player #3				C    heck Amount

Name:  Player #4				C    heck Amount




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FROM THE PRESIDIUM
In October we celebrate the Jewish 
New Year; we rejoice and pause to listen 
to the sounds of the shofar calling 
us to judgment. As we reflect on our 
accomplishments during the past year, we 
can be very proud of our Section. We have 
more than 50 new members, our Thrift 
Shop and your personal giving donations 
are providing the funds we need to assist 
our 18 community services and to enable 
us to offer informative, educational and 
timely programs. 

But there is still so much that needs to be 
done. The spirit of tikun olam inspires us to find more ways 
to alleviate the suffering and hunger for all. We look to the 
coming Jewish year of 5777 to continue to work to make our 
community better for everyone. In the coming months we will 
have the opportunity to prepare “snack packs” for the children 
in need in our local schools, to learn about the LGBT community 
at our November forum (look for special article in this issue), 
and to advocate on the issues of gun violence, women’s rights, 
and more. Our upcoming study groups, trips, luncheons, and 
fundraisers will also provide us with the opportunity to learn 
something new and to socialize. 

Now is the time to ask yourself: did I pay my dues for this year? 
Do I have 2- 3 hours to volunteer at one of our community 
services? Can I help plan a program or event? Have I sent in 
my Stay-at-Home personal giving donation? What can I do to 
help make this a better year? This bulletin is filled with many 
exciting, upcoming events; read the articles and plan to join us. 

Of course also remember to vote on 
November 8. This is your chance to 
determine the leaders for our country and 
community for the coming years. Every 
vote counts!

We look forward to a year filled with 
wonderful programs, with increased 
participation and support from YOU, our 
members. We are committed to working 
toward a year filled with inspiring programs 
and exciting events. 

Our best wishes to everyone for a sweet, 
healthy, and good New Year. 

			   L’Shanah Tovah, 
			   Bea, Elaine, Fran and Marcia 

L-R: Fran, Bea, Marcia, and Elaine

STAY-AT-HOME PERSONAL GIVING CAMPAIGN
Have you responded to our beautiful Stay-At-Home Ball 
invitation yet? We know you care deeply about NCJW Bergen 
County Section and what it does to improve the lives of 
children, women, and families in our area. You also realize 
that all our efforts would have to be abandoned if you and 
your fellow members did not financially support them. 

We hope you will take a minute to be as generous as 
possible so that we can continue to focus on the terrible 
problems of young girls and women caught in the throes 
of human trafficking, innocent children and families killed 
by unrestricted gun laws, and women unable to receive 
the health care they need because politicians have closed 
available resources. So don’t bother getting all dressed 
up in too-tight dresses and shoes that hurt. Stay at home 
and write a check to NCJW today! The women and children 
served by our eighteen local community services will surely 
thank you.

MORE INSTALLATION NEWS: 
Congratulations to our  RAFFLE 2016 winners!

1st Prize:	 Vacation in Vermont	 --	 Barbara Berger Brill

2nd Prize: 	 Pretty Woman	 --	 Doris Sarokin 

3rd Prize: 	 Wonderful Woodloch	 --	 Ruthie Harper

4th Prize: 	 B&B in the Berkshires	 --	 Susan Hagoel

5th Prize: 	 Popular Pops	 --	 Shirley Sosland

6th Prize: 	 Divine Dining	 --	I rma Landsberger

7th Prize: 	 Luscious Lunches	 --	 Tobey Weiss
We welcome new members

Gail Bokor, Linda Ezrapour, Nicole Falk,  
Lauren Kluger, Audrey Levi, Susan Levin,  

Holly Morell, Sara Nuland and Mollie Siegel

National Council of Jewish Women - Bergen County Section

Editor: Jeannine Ciliotta, 201-585-2910, Jeannine_Ciliotta@yahoo.com

Proofreaders: Ann Levenstein, Alice Kanrich

Photographer: Peggy Kabakow

Section Office:
	 75 South Washington Avenue, Bergenfield, NJ 0762, 201-385-4847

E-mail: office@ ncjwbcs.org

Website: www.ncjwbcs.org
Next Newsletter Deadline:

November 1, 2016

NATIONAL  
COUNCIL  

OF JEWISH  
WOMEN
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Community ServiceS 

SWIM-IN VOLUNTEERS & SWIMMERS ENJOY A 
PIZZA PARTY
Once again members of the Swim-In Program, an NCJW BCS 
community service for people with multiple sclerosis, met to 
spend a festive end-of-summer afternoon at Tenafly Pizza.  
Hugs and smiles were abundant as dedicated volunteers and 
“swimmers” (individuals with multiple sclerosis) reunited to 
socialize, catch up with their friends, and enjoy a wonderful 
Italian meal.  

Since 1976, NCJW BCS, in collaboration with the National MS 
Society NJ Metro Chapter, has provided a once-a-week water 
program where people with MS have an opportunity for 
therapeutic exercise.  The social and exercise aspects of this 
unique community service are rewarding to swimmers and 
volunteers alike.  We were all happy when Swim-In resumed 
on September 14 at the Tenafly JCC. 

Interested in volunteering? Email Ina Miller-Silverstein at 
inams98@yahoo.com or 201-836-6562 or Roxanne Reff at 
rkreff@yahoo.com or 2010-944-7581.

YCS HOLLEY Barbeque
National Council of Jewish Women Bergen County Section 
volunteers serve and share a late summer barbeque with the 
kids at the Holley Center. There were 12 volunteers and 65 
kids and staff who enjoyed hot dogs, hamburgers, salads, 
and a great big beautiful cake for dessert.

Swim-In volunteers:  seated L to R, Marion Wolf, Ilene Wechter, Nina Saslowsky, 
Leta Arad (niece of Swim-In founder and NCJW Life Member Ruth Cowan); 

standing, Michael and Ina Miller-Silverstein

L to R, Seelig Lewitz, Marcia Levy, Nancy Dweck, Edna Lewitz, Evelyn Masheb, 
Carole Benson, Phyllis Shriger, Audrey Sass, Peggy Kabakow,  

Estelle Greene, Gerry Benson

July 14, 2016
NCJW Thrift Shop
75 South Washington Avenue
Bergenfield, NJ 07621
Attn: Karen Kurland

Dear Karen & Members of NCJW Bergen County Section:

Thank you for the wonderful donation of clothing from the NCJW 
Thrift Shop for the two children from the YCS Therapeutic 
Nursery. It is really no exaggeration when we say that we can 
always count on the members of NCJW Bergen County Section 
to help the children of YCS!

We deeply appreciate your generosity and care for the children 
we  serve. Your long history of support for these children 

who have suffered trauma and been removed from “at-risk” 
situations is truly heartwarming.

While YCS provides clinical care, it is people like you who truly 
make the difference by making them feel special. Thank you for 
sharing your compassion with our children. Together, we can truly 
change the lives of the children of YCS.

Sincerely,

Frances Spiegel
Frances Spiegel
AVP Development
YCS Foundation

MAKE WISHES COME TRUE: HOLIDAY GIFTS 
At holiday time Bergen County Section collects small gifts and 
gift cards for the children and families served by our community 
services and coalition partners, including Center for Hope and 
Safety, Bergen Family Center, Youth Consultation Service, and 
Jewish Family Services. Some of our members enjoy fulfilling the 
wish list for an entire family, while others prefer giving individual 
gifts. The gifts can range from Target gift certificates ($10 each 
for the children of Holley and Kilbarchan) to toys and clothing. 
HIPPY requests unwrapped gifts suitable for preschoolers. Bring 
your gifts to Game Day on November 17 or to our Open Board 
meeting on December 13, or give them to a friend on the board.

For more information, contact Henrietta Wolfeiler, b.wolfeiler3@
verizon.net 201-996-0932 or Evalyn Brownstein,teaneckeab@
gmail.com 201-836-9444.
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community services

Ellie Lubin Honored
NCJW BCS Honorary President Ellie Lubin was chosen to receive 
the annual Celia Weisman Award by the Human Services 
Advisory Council. Ellie was presented with this prestigious 
award at HSAC’s annual meeting on September 29 for her life of 

service to the community after being nominated by Women’s 
Rights Information Center on whose board she has served for 
many years. Ellie, we’re so proud of you!

HELP WANTED
Women’s Rights Information Center – contact Sue Kanrich 
sakanrich@yahoo.com or 201-926-6070

zz Monday and/or Wednesday -2 to 3 hours between 10:00 
and 3:00 – Word and Excel computer skills to help clients 
in computer lab

zz M-Th - 2 volunteers for online job searching and one-on-
one activities

zz M-Th -2 volunteers ESL tutor for level 1, 2, and 3 to assist 
with reading, writing, grammar, and conversation

zz M-Th - 2 volunteers to help ESL students with ESL 
computer exercises 

Holley Center Birthday Cakes

zz Share your birthday!! Give a birthday cake to a child near 
or on your birthday. Contact Addie Rudin addie.rudin@
gmail.com or 201-585-1928

MS Swim-In 

zz Male and female volunteers needed- non-pool 
opportunities--you don’t need to be a strong swimmer 
to be helpful. Contact Roxanne Reff rkreff@gmail.com or 
201-944-7581; or Ina Miller-Silverstein inams98@yahoo.
com or 201-836-6562

Waiting Room

zz Just a smiling, supportive face is necessary--substitutes 
are welcome--Contact Ina Miller-Silverstein inams98@
yahoo.com or 201-836-6562; Joan Snider joansni@
optonline.net or 973-337-1024

Adler Aphasia Center – Contact Hilary Eth hilaryeth@hotmail.
com or 201-807-9249

zz The biggest need for next semester (which began on 
Monday, August 29) is Monday morning from 10:30-11:30 
working one-on-one with members in both the computer 
lab and our Something Special store

zz Wednesday afternoons from 1:15-2:15 working with 
members in the Something Special Store

Children’s Court Care Center

zz Volunteer to supervise the play area for children of 
litigants involved in court proceedings. Contact Phyllis 
Becker phylmartb@aol.com or 201-836-4068; Evelyn 
Masheb cemasheb@aol.com or 201-265-8752

Club NCJW

zz Volunteer to work with Club NCJW at the Holley Center 
in Hackensack at 3:00 after general meetings. Contact 
Evelyn Masheb cemasheb@aol.com or 201-265-8752; 
Ellen Ptalis epatalis@verizon.net or 201-488-1555

Bergen Family Center in Englewood (car pools arranged upon 
request)

zz Shining Lights volunteers host monthly birthday parties. 
Contact Phyllis Schriger Phyllis.schriger@verizon.net or 
201-569-7191

zz HIPPY volunteers monthly at early evening workshops 
for 3- to 5-year-olds – crafts, games, music and stories. 
Contact Evalyn Brownstein teaneckeab@gmail.com or 
201-836-9444

Council Thrift Shop
75 S. Washington Avenue • Bergenfield NJ 07621 • (201) 385-3702

Selling Hours
Mon-Tues, Wed, Fri: 10 am ~ 5:30 pm

Thurs 10 am ~ 8 pm
Sat 10 AM ~ 5 pm*

Donor Hours
Mon-Tues, Wed, Fri: 11 am ~ 4 pm

Thurs 11 am ~ 7 pm
*No Donations Saturday

awards
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Advocacy

GOLD TRIBUTE CARDS
Inez Swartz, Carole & Herb 
Greenberg, Mimi  
Bookstaver
	 To Pearl Sorkow
	 For her special birthday

Pearl & Harvey Sorkow
	 To Meriam Kraus
	 Happy 90th birthday

Celia Argintar
	 To Louise Wexler
	 Happy birthday

Elizabeth Taub
	 To Lisa Taub
	I n honor of bat mitzvah
	 of Emily Biener

MISSION STATEMENT
The National Council of Jewish Women (NCJW) 
is a grassroots organization of volunteers and 
advocates who turn progressive ideals into action. 
Inspired by Jewish values, NCJW strives for social 
justice by improving the quality of life for women, 
children, and families, and by safeguarding 
individual rights and freedoms.

National  
Council  
of Jewish  
Women

THANKS TO our SUPER TRIBUTE DONOR
Iris Levine congratulated Pearl Sorkow on her special 
birthday!

PASSAGES
We mourn the death of our  
Corresponding Secretary, Life Member 
Zita Foster.
	

Congratulations to:

Mitzi Inwood 
	O n the marriage of her grandson

Judy Fox 
	 on the marriage of her son

How to send tribute cards
Honor and congratulate your friends and family and send condolences to your nearest and dearest -- with an NCJW BCS tribute 
cards.  We’ll mail it for you. Just call: Celia Argintar 201-836-2563 / Bea Tendler 201-461-0264

TRIBUTES

JUDICIAL NOMINATIONS CAMPAIGN –  
ACTION NEEDED
The federal courts determine how justice is delivered and 
affect nearly every aspect of our lives. There are now an 
unprecedented number of federal vacancies in addition to 
the vacant Supreme Court seat. Our federal courts do not 
have enough judges to hear all the pending cases.

There are three federal judiciary vacancies in New Jersey; one 
of these is designated a “judicial emergency.” There are two 
empty seats on the New Jersey District Court and two on the 
U.S. Court of Appeals for the 3rd Circuit, which includes New 
Jersey, Delaware, and Pennsylvania.

This is a great opportunity to contact our senators. 
Urge them to hold hearings and votes on pending judicial 
nominees and inquire about the status of identifying 
nominees for the remaining vacancies. Tell our senators that 
justice delayed is justice denied!

Senator Cory Booker	 Senator Bob Menendez
202-224-3224	 202-224-4744
www.booker.senate.gov/contact	 www.menendez.senate.gov/contact

SIGN UP FOR NCJW ACTION CENTER
Add your voice to ours and to thousands of others. Speak out 
to save fundamental rights and freedoms by signing up for 
NCJW’s Action Center at http://action.ncjw.org/signup. 

In addition, to receive NCJW’s excellent “Washington Week” 
emails, sign up for Google Group “NCJWAction” by sending an 
email to ncjwaction@googlegroups.com.

And be sure to check out www.ncjw.org, which has tools 
and resources to help you stand up, speak out, and make a 
difference; it’s the web address for action! 

SILVER TRIBUTE CARDS
Lenore & Harvey Schwartz
	 To Pearl Sorkow
	 For her special birthday
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Advocacy/ Education - A Primer

This is what we do in Advocacy/Education: We study, 
we research and then we educate our members and 
the community so that they can be well-informed and 
thus able to advocate on issues that affect women and 
children and families. We raise our voices individually 
and as a group for issues that affect the most vulnerable. 
We write letters to the editor and to our legislators, we 
sign petitions, we fax, we email, we phone, we lobby our 
legislators, we post on social media. We urge our members 
and our community leaders to advocate our legislators for 
the important issues. 

In good conscience, we can never be a one-issue 
organization. There are so many compelling issues that 
are worthy of our attention and need our voice. Can we say 
that gun violence is less important than the immigration 
issue? And are we able to ignore human trafficking 
when so many runaway and homeless young people are 
vulnerable to labor and sex trafficking?

Should we not demand that our senators fulfill their 
constitutional responsibility and act on nominee Merrick 

Garland? And how do we overlook the fact that most states 
do not have laws protecting the LGBT community from 
discriminatory practices? How can we not acknowledge 
those suffering from homelessness and hunger? How 
can we not react vehemently to the cuts made in child 
nutrition programs for families who rely on government 
help to feed their children; do we not beg, no – demand 
– our legislators to pass social justice bills to provide for 
these children? How can we NOT take notice of what is 
happening in many states in our country to restrict a 
woman’s right to an abortion? 

We urge you to act on Bergen County Section’s action 
alerts as well as those from National. This is what 
Advocacy/Education is all about. Whenever the need 
arises, we advocate for any (and frequently all) of these 
issues. 

�	�	  Bea Podorefsky 
	 Presidium member, Advocacy/Education

DON’T FORGET TO CHECK OUR WEBSITE:  www.ncjwbcs.org


